
 

 

 Hillsborough NH Water and Sewer Commissioners 
 April 23, 2013 Meeting Minutes  

 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm  

Present: Commissioners Doug Parker, Peter Mellen and Herm Wiegelman. 

 

A discussion was held on the UV systems accreditation issues as to what the Town 
could use if the Atlantium does not meet the requirements.      

 
6:20 Keith Gilbert form Water Systems Operators, Cynthia Klevens and Daniel Dudley 
from The State of NH DES arrived.   
 
 
6:27 Dave Edson from Hoyle Tanner and Associates and Atlantium Rep. arrived. 
 
 
Cindy thanked the Board for their patience in the validation process of the UV system 
and hoped that it would soon be resolved.  Atlantium has been helpful in the process by 
communicating with UV experts with the EPA and Jim Malloy a professor at UNH.  Dave 
expressed concern that the UV experts were not sharing information with each other 
and wanted to set up a teleconference with State, EPA and himself to ensure that 
everyone was on the same page.  Cindy and Dan did not find this necessary.  Cindy 
thought there would be information revealed in a few days.      
 
 
Cindy requested that Atlantium model their system.  This procedure is performed in two 
locations in the United States, one in Johnston New York, the other in Portland Oregon.    
 
 
Peter asked how long it would take for the UV modeling procedure to be completed.    
 
 
A discussion was held regarding the deadline for the Administrative Order by Consent 
to be in compliance by March 2014.  Dave expressed his concern that we may not 
make the deadline that we intended on putting the project out to bid by now.  Cindy and 
Dan both agreed that an extension would be granted. 
 
 
Keith informed the board that the tank bladder at loon pond was repaired and that he 
had completed a filter cleaning.  Keith intends on cleaner another filter in July. 
 



 

 

 
 
Commissioner Wiegelman motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner Mellen 
seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:45 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Douglas Parker, Chairman 
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